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The very best of luck to everyone 
sitting the Junior and Leaving 
Certificate exams next week 

***************** 
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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 
Have you something to advertise or tell the community, then you can email 

rathkealecommunitycouncil@gmail.com or drop a note into Wilmott’s Newsagent on Thomas Street,  
on or before Tuesday evening of each week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rathkeale Community Council 
45 Drive - Card Results 

 
1st Prize: Mike Robinson - John O'Shea 
 
2nd Prize: Vinnie Wrenn - John Fitzgibbon 
  Sean McElligott - John Dolan 
   
Table Prizes: Kieran Scanlan - Eileen Carrig 
  Sean McElligott - John Dolan 
 
Raffle:  €40 - Nora Dore 
  €20 - Marie Wrenn 
  €10 - Nora Dore 
  €10 - Joan Fitzgibbon 
  €10 - Vinnie Wrenn 

Congradulations to 
Rathkeale A.F.C'S, A Team 

who won the  
Limerick Desmond League Premership 
on Sunday by beating Askeaton 3-1 

Scorers were Adrian Lyons(1),  
James Hickey(1), Mirie Lyons(1). 

 

***************** 

Rathkeale  Pastoral  Council 
The  Annual  Corpus  Christi  procession  will  
take  place  after  7.30pm  Mass  on  Saturday  
5th June 2010  (weather  permitting).  
We are inviting your Club/Organisation to take 
part in this Parish event. If  those  of  you  
attending  could  wear  your  club  colours,  it 
would  be appreciated. Please assemble outside 
the Church on the Thomas Street side. The  
route  this  year  is  down  Thomas Street, up  
Main  Street, down  Bank  Place, to 
Ballywilliam, into Colaiste Na Trocaire, where 
we will have Benediction. We would appreciate 
if homes and businesses on the route would 
decorate their premises for the occasion.   
We would also like as many as possible to take 
part in the Procession. 
 
Thanking  you, 
Rathkeale  Pastoral  Council.         
 

RATHKEALE PLANNING 
COMMITTEE 

The Planning Committee met with Limerick 
County Council Planning Department again 
this week. It was a positive meeting and it is 
believed that progress is being made. Again 
the issue of dereliction in Rathkeale was 
discussed and the Planning Department 
advised that they are creating a list of 
derelict buildings/sites and have begun to 
write to owners of such properties. 
Hopefully we’ll see improvements in the 
near future. 

Rathkeale Community Council 
Monthly Meeting on Tuesday 8th June 

@ 8pm in the Community Hall. 
 

Please could all the voluntary groups 
return their invitation forms for the 

meeting of 14th June to Aoife Kiely by 
8th June, thank you. 
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Junior Football Championship  
– Stalemate in Askeaton 
Cappagh and Sean Finns finished all square in 
Askeaton last Thursday (27th May) in the opening 
round of the West Junior Football championship. The 
final score was Cappagh 1-07 to Sean Finns 0-10. Sean 
Finns Started brightly with four points against the 
breeze within the first 15 minutes. However Cappagh 
gained the upper hand for the remainder of the half 
and responded with five unanswered points to leave 
Cappagh ahead by a single point at the break. Cappagh 
hit a purple patch after the resumption and had a goal 
(penalty) and 2 mort points within 10 minutes to leave 
Sean Finns 6 points adrift and looking lost. However, it 
was great to see the fighting spirit and we rallied again 
to dominate the remainder of the game with six 
unanswered points to leave it all square at the final 
whistle. Team and scorers Robert White, Brian Duggan, 
Gary Enright, Gerard Frawley, Patrick Sheahan, 
Damien Quaid, Michael Keating, Keith Harnett (0-4) 
Johnny Markham, Mark O Sullivan (0-1), Eoghan 
O’Connor(0-5), Sean Sheahan, Stephen Power, Niall 
Ryan, Sean White. Subs used: Paul Hogan for Mike 
Keating, Mike O Sullivan for Sean White. 
 

West Junior Hurling League 
We continued our Hurling League campaign with a 
much depleted team due to various engagements.  
Dromcollogher was the venue for the game against 
Drom/Broadford on Sun.30th May at 7.30pm. 
This game was basically a knockout game as the 
winner would progress to the West League Final 
against Templeglantine. On the night Drom/Broadford 
found scores much easier to come by and ran out 
convincing winners on a final score of 2-13 to 2-04. 
Team and scorers: Willie Coffey, Tim o Connor, Patrick 
Sheahan (0-2) Brian Duggan, Paul Hogan, Damien 
Quaid Gerard Frawley, Shane Hourigan(0-2), Keith 
Harnett, Jack Coleman, Patrick Enright, Johnny Enright, 
Kevin O’Shea(1-0), Pat Gilbourne(1-0), Padraic Jones. 
Subs used: Mike Keating for Padraic Jones (h/t). The 
club would like to extend its best wishes to both the 
Templeglantine and Drom/Broadford clubs in the 
upcoming final. 
 

West Intermediate Hurling Championship 
Our Hurlers are fixed to play against 
Feenagh/Kilmeedy in the quarter final of the West 
Intermediate Championship on Sun 13th June in 
Knockaderry at 7.30pm.  
 

Under 8 Hurling Blitz 
Our young Under 8 Hurling team traveled to 
Ballingarry on Fri. 28th May for a Hurling Blitz.  St. 
Mary’s was well- represented by the following: Patrick 
Collins, Nathan Hough-Lawlor, Dylan Reddan, Niall 
Wilmott, Patrick Johnson, Evan Barrett, Emma Dalton, 
Aisling Dalton, Danny Dunne, Sean Mulcahy, Michael 
Brennan, Brian Coleman and Philip Brennan. With the 
help and co-operation of Ballingarry, we made-up two 
teams of 9-a-side.  Both teams put on a brave 
performance and played a match each. Well done to 
all the children, mentors and organizers.   
 

Under 10 Football 
Our Under 10’s will have an away game this Thursday 
3rd when we travel to Athea to play the local side at 
6:30pm. 
 

U12 Football   
On Thursday 27th May we traveled to Cappagh to play 
the local side in Under 12 Football.  We played against 
a gentle breeze in the first half. Both teams had a good 
start and it took a few minutes to get the first score on 
the board. Our passing was very good and we got 
some great scores from passing play.  We had a good 
lead at half time.   We made a few changes at half time 
trying players in new positions and it worked well.   
The second half started well as we scored from a few 
free kicks. 
Our overall play has really improved and the team 
should be very happy with their performance.  Well 
done to Cappagh for a great game.  The Sean Finn’s 
team was as follows:  Travis O Reilly, Mark Wilmott, 
Enda Walsh, Padraig Power, Darragh Curtin, Adrian 
Brennan, George Mulcahy, Darragh O Grady, Seamus 
Keating, Barry Coleman, Brian Keating, Josh O’Connor, 
Tara Coleman, Eoin Kelly, Mark White and Katie 
Brennan.  Well done to all concerned on this good 
result.  
 

U12 Hurling    
St. Mary’s Under 12’s are due to play 
Feoghanagh/Castlemahon on tomorrow Thursday 3rd 
June.  Players will be notified of venue and time.  
 

U14 Hurling  
St Marys play our second championship under 14 
hurling game today Wednesday 2nd June in the 
secondary school field against St. Patrick’s.  A week 
later we will travel to Mungret to play an away game 
in U14 hurling at 7.30pm. 

St. Mary’s / Sean Finns GAA Club 
(Rathkeale) 
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U14 football 
Sean Finn’s Under 14’s traveled to Croom on Wed 
26th May to take on the local side.  This was a 
challenging performance for both sides with Croom 
winning with a score of 2:05 while Sean Finn’s had 
scored 0:2 this means we are now out of the league. 
We look forward to the championship and training 
continues as usual. On Bank Holiday Monday 7th June 
we are scheduled to play Granagh/ Ballingarry.   
 

Membership cards for all members 
The Galeic Athletic Association will shortly begin the 
production of personalised 2010 membership cards. 
These cards will contain each member's name, club, 
county, membership type and membership number. 
The list of members for each club will be taken directly 
from the on-line membership system. Any person who 
is not registered on this system will not be allocated a 
card. The cards will be issued to each club via the 
County Committee office.  
 

Munster Football Championship 
Best Wishes to Mickey Ned O’Sullivan and his football 
squad as they take on Waterford in Dungarven on 
Sunday 6th June. In particular, we send our best wishes 
to Eoghan o’Connor who is our club representative on 
the team.   
 

Tickets for Championship games. 
There is no prior sale of tickets for the game 
Limerick/Waterford game in Dungarvan this Sunday. 
The arrangements are pay on the day at the stiles.  
Also please note that there are no stand tickets 
available for Cork v Kerry in Killarney. Terrace tickets 
for the Cork/Kerry game can be purchased at the 
Gaelic Grounds 9.30 am to 2.30pm Mon - Thursday 
this week. 
 

Congratulations 
Well done to our many Bord na nOg members who 
took part in the Community Games Finals in Athlone at 
the weekend.  
 

Best wishes to our Exam Students 
The club would like to extend its best wishes to all our 
players who are about to sit the leaving and Junior 
Cert exams shortly. Hopefully you will all reap the 
rewards of the work you have been putting in to your 
studies. 
 

Leabhair Eolais 
The club secretary recently received a limited number 
of information books published by the county Bord.  
The books are available free of charge to team 
managers. They contain contact information for reach 
club in the county. Contact Pat Sheahan if you require 
one.

 
 
 
  
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fixtures 
 Wed. 2nd June:U14 hurling  v St. Patricks venue TBC 
Thurs. 3rd June :U12 hurling V Feohanagh/ Castlemahon .Venue TBC 
Thurs. 3rd June: U10 football away V Athea @6:30 
Mon. 7th June: U14 Football V Granagh/ Ballingarry venue TBC 
Wed. 9th June: U14 hurling away V Mungret @7:30  
Sun 13th June: West Intermediate Hurling Championship – St Marys V Feenagh/Kilmeedy in Knockaderry at 7.30pm 

St. Mary's Under 8 hurlers at Ballingarry Blitz 28th May 
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COMMUNITY GAMES 
 

After the first weekend in Athlone for the national finals, a very busy one for the children. 

 
U-11 Project Theme: Does sport promote fair play or foul play? 
On Saturday morning the U-11 Project of Mark White, Jack Fahy, Sean Malone and Barry Coleman had their interview 
and they all were very pleased with it so all the hard work and research payed off. But they had a long wait till the 
results, so their manager Karen Fahy took the boys off for lunch but when they came back they didnt have long to 
wait to hear the results and they finished a fine 3rd place and got bronze medals well done to this team and 
managers. 

U-16 Project Theme : Does sport untie or divide our community, country and world?  
On Saturday afternoon the U-16 Project of Aimee Fitzgerald, Paul White, Thomas White and Bernard "Bud" White 
they did their interview and were happy with how it went, all their work and time over the last few months realy 
payed off. And they found out the results where they got 2nd place and silver medals well done to the team and 
managers. 

U-16 Mixed Choir 
The choir of Eimear O'Connor, Megan Bradshaw, Tiffany Hogg, Treasa Coleman. Helen Enright, Shannon O'Riordan, 
Enda Walsh, Shannon Naughton, Lydia Kenneally, Aisling Donovan, Marie Sheahan, Clancy McCarthy, Gemma Jones, 
Erin Jacobson, Michael Enright, Michelle Lowe, Oonagh Walsh, Eimear Feane, Kelley O'Sullivan and Shona O'Sullivan 
they had a long wait till they got to sing as they were the last group to pereform and sang three songs but were 
unluckey to finish just outside the medals but they themselves proud on the day. Well done to the choir and their 
managers. 

Cross Country 
On Saturday the heats were on in the morning mist and Maeve Power ran with the Limerick Team and they qualified 
to run again on Sunday. In the sunshine on Sunday the Limerick Team ran in the Cross Country and finished fourth 
and they got the 4th place medals, well done to Maeve and her team mates. 

U16 Project  
The finals of the U16 Project took place in Athlone last weekend.  Set up for the project was 3pm on Friday.  In this 
category, the participants were asked to examine the power of sport at local, national and global level and 
demonstrate how it might be a positive or negative force.  They had to investigate hostility experienced at some 
football derbies to competitions designed to bring people together.  Since last February, Aimee, Paul, Thomas and 
Bud examined their topic and put a lot of work and research into preparing and finalising their display. They also 
prepared a Debate on the theme of the project.  The level and standard of competition at this age level is extremely 
high.  Judging took place on Saturday before a panel of judges and they were certainly impressed with the Rathkeale 
team when they presented their project and delivered their Debate.  They were delighted when it was announced 
they had won the Silver Medals and were affo rded a rapturous applause from all the Rathkeale and Limerick 
supporters, when presented with their medals later that evening.  Well done again and Congratulations to Paul White, 
Aimee Fitzgerald, Thomas White and Bud White on this tremendous achievement. 
 

Would like to say a big thanks to all who helped with the children to get them this far last weekend. And a good time 
was had by all. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Left: Thomas White, Paul White, Bernard 
'Bud' White, Aimee Fitzgerald.Praject U-16 




